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Correspondence.
Ron Archer, Toowong, Brisbane.

Dear Jack, Yesterday Paddy Wilby, Fred Otway and I attended Fred Bryant's funeral and said our last "goodbyes" to another great mate. Also apologies from Tony Adams and Ralph Conley.

Fred's son Peter attended the funeral and I conveyed our Association's condolences to his family and him. I asked him if he'd like copies of his father's "2/2nd Commando Courier" and he said "yes." His name and address are: - 

Peter Bryant

13 Lantana Ave.,

Wheeler Heights

Sydney 2097. 

Ph. (02) 9971.6580

He doesn't live far away from Alan Luby and is occasionally in touch with him.

Although our members have not had close touch with Fred in recent years, he was always keen to keep up with our news and to read the Courier. At the family gathering afterwards Fred's wedding photo was produced. Fred and Phyllis were married at Beaudesert and Max Davies was best man. How's that?

All the best to all our mates.

Ron Archer.

                                                           000

Mrs A. Moore, Dwellingup, W.A.

Please find enclosed donation for the Courier and thank you for sending it to me. Xmas wishes and Happy New Year to all members.

Alma Moore.

                                                             000

Gerry Green, Shoalwater Bay, W.A. 

Dear Jack & Delys, Herein cheque towards whatever cause you decide.

Congratulations on your Award, a well-earned gesture! As the young people of today say "Top Stuff."

Wish you both all the nice things for the Xmas and New Year. Please give our regards to the rest of the family.

Sincerely yours, Gerry Green.

                                                                000

Leith Cooper, Cowes, Victoria.

Dear Jack, Held on Mon. 3rd December, our annual Xmas luncheon was very enjoyable, though attended by only 18, 6 of whom were males. One notable attendee was Jack Fox, transported by Fred and Mavis Broadhurst. The Bones were not able to attend.

Wal Kerr (ex 2/1) who always attends, has donated $25 (cheque enclosed) to W.A. funds to be used wherever suitable.

Best wishes for Xmas, Yours sincerely, Leith Cooper.

K. B. Sargeant, Gympie, Qld.
Dear Jack, Another year all but gone and what a tragic year it has been for all.

I think the whole world has been shocked by the tragic happenings in America and other places.

It hasn't been a good year for me healthwise but I am still here and being well cared for.

I trust all of your members are as well as is possible. It is really great to know that those of you who are able can meet now and then. It is nice to keep in touch.

My best wishes to all members for a Happy Festive Season and wishing all good health in 2002.

Enclosed cheque towards Courier. Sincerely Kathleen Sargeant.

                                                    0000

E. Prior, Wantirna, Victoria.
Dear Jack, Thank you for your letter and the 2/2nd Commando Courier.

I have been in touch with Fred and Mavis Broadhurst. Unfortunately I wasn't well at the time of their Christmas social. Perhaps next year I will be able to attend some of their outings etc.

I would like to receive the Courier and am enclosing a donation towards the printing costs. Would it be possible to put a small notice in the Courier asking if anyone has a "spare" copy of Colin Doig's book (I could buy it). Hope I am not being too much of a bother. Thank you again. Yours sincerely, Elizabeth Prior.

                                                      000

M. Monk, Poowong, Victoria.

Dear Delys & Jack, I am late getting my annual letter written, I'm sure Christmas has come around quicker this year. I hope this finds you and yours fit and well as we are all here. It has been a very busy year for us, Centenary of federation and lots of celebrations all over the country. I always remember being told by my Dad's eldest brother, Uncle Frank, that he went to Melbourne in 1901 to see the Duke and Duchess of York (later King George V and Queen Mary) when they came out for the opening of Parliament. He brought home a Norfolk Pine and a lovely white camellia for Grandma and they are still alive, healthy and huge at "Avondale."

We have had a lot of rain over the last few months and the countryside and gardens are beautiful and green. Just one problem for the farmers, they need a spell of sunny warm weather to get the harvest done.

 I am still very busy in lots of ways and Don and I have enjoyed a few short trips away this year. After the Safari in May we may venture further on from there for a week or two. I still enjoy my judging - two friends and I went to Traralgon Show last Friday and in September Don and I went to Kerang for a judges get-together. We saw some lovely gardens and interesting places. Don plays a lot of golf and does very well. He won the West Gippsland Veterans Golf at Warragul back in September and so is B grade Champion.

 Our families have had numerous reasons for celebrations throughout 2001. Wedding anniversaries and an engagement and significant birthday celebrations.

We will have Christmas Dinner here again this year. Don and I then go to his place for Christmas tea. His family will be there so it works out very well. We both send our very best wishes for a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

With love, Margaret and Don.

                                                    000

B. Craig, Bethanga, Victoria.

Dear everyone 2/2nd & friends, Lovely to hear from you and the family, have a wonderful time at Christmas and New Year. Also that you are keeping well.

Janette is going to come with me to the Safari; we are both looking forward to that. She has rechecked our bookings for the Safari so all is okay here. We hope to take a 3 or 4 day trip down the Murray. It will be lovely to meet up with friends that I haven't seen for a long while.

I have had a very slight stroke, but it hasn't affected me a great deal. A bit slower and I have to stop and think. Have to rest a bit more too.

Talking to jess Epps and she is doing well. Says she is saving her pennies for the Safari.

Janette and Stan are well. Donna is working in a chemist shop. Marc is mad on basketball and is tall. Has to stoop to get through doorways and still growing. Janette is always busy driving family here and there.

As I turned 80 years young last June, with Phillip's help the dancing group at Young arranged an 80th birthday party. My sisters all sent flowers. They were beautiful and Phillip took me to Young and I stayed with friends for a week. I was the guest of honour at the Federation Ball. I was amazed at the number of people who were there. I was so pleased to see so many of the folk that I had taught to dance. It was a night I will never forget. The ball was super. I went to church on the Sunday morning… it was good to have morning tea with the congregation again. On the Monday evening I went to the dance practice, and my "little girls" were there to see me. The dancers had a beautiful supper and birthday cake for me, and it was just wonderful to have them all there and help celebrate my 80th. I saw as many folks as I could whilst I was there, of course missed a few.

Young township has not changed a great deal, but good to see it all again. Phillip came back for me again. On the way home we went to Goulburn. We went to check on my parent's graves at the cemetery, which I have had restored, and I was pleased to see that they were in good order. I was searching for my maternal grandmother's grave and found it. I was so pleased to find it after all this time. Now I have all my family listed.

Phillip, Lorraine and Janette were also thrilled about that too, because it is our family history. Janette has done a lot of research into Keith's side of the family. It is interesting to meet up with relatives and friends from all over Australia.

We are having a quiet Christmas this year. Just the three of us.

All the best now and any new now will have to wait until we meet up.

Best wishes, God Bless, Betty Craig.

                                                             000

Australian Commando Association.

President W.J. Hardgrave and myself extend hearty Christmas Tidings and wish all a healthy and Happy New Year.

The President has now responded well during his hospitalisation.

Our condolences are forwarded to the Commando Association (Victoria) following the passing of their very capable Secretary, Bruce Coleman 2/7, 2/9 recently.

Confirmation is to hand that the Annual general meeting is to be held on Tuesday 12 March 2002 within the Sergeant's Mess, Royal Military College, Canberra. Meet and greet 1200 hours, followed by the luncheon, then the AGM.

Would each State, Region please notify Secretary George Buckingham who, or, how many delegates will be in attendance. The Association is responsible to pay for whatever meals are ordered in advance.

Kindest regards, George Buckingham, Hon. Secretary.

                                                          000

P. Spillett, Darwin, N.T. 

Seasons greeting to you Jack and all members and families of the Association.

With regard to the whereabouts of Artie Cullen, I have had mixed information from all my enquiries - the Registrar of Births, Deaths & Marriages wrote to me that there was no record of his death in the Northern Territory.

I then went to the RSL and checked his membership standing and found the last time he paid his dues was in 1992. Having his enlistment number D66 - all I can find out from a man here who knew him is that he enlisted in Tennant Creek, NT. Apparently he lived a long time in the Tennant so it is possible he returned there and maybe he is still there.

However, I have phoned the Police Station, Nursing Home and Hospital at Tennant creek but no news of Archie. So where is he? I'm sorry but at this time I can do no more but I will still look for him.

Regards from Peter Spillett.

P.S. I have just received a copy of the "Courier" - thank you for that.

                                                      000

Robert Gregg, Beresfield, NSW.
Dear Sir, The Christmas edition of the Courier is with me and I enjoyed reading it. What I would enjoy reading in its entirety is the Doig book on the 2/2nd. There was a copy in the Mitchell/State Library, because I skimmed bits of it years ago on previous visits. The first time this year, I went to the trouble of getting a reader's card, did all the right things and waited, and waited, and waited. Couldn't find it, but as this was the first day that the Library had been open since a major refurbishment, it was doubtless mislaid, could I come again tomorrow? Only if I wanted to do a 250 kilometre round trip.

Having come to Sydney again, I went through the routine and in a shorter time was given the message that it was AWOL, not been seen for some time (this was several months later). After reading the president's stirring speech, I feel that it is a volume no library should be without. Indeed, were I suddenly to become sufficiently wealthy, I'd put copies of the unit histories of all the Independent companies in all the high school libraries in Australia.

I did find a reference on the computer catalogue saying additional copies were held with you in Perth, though realise with the passage of time this may be no longer accurate. If there are any copies still in your possession, I would dearly like to have one. And will pay for it and its postage to me.

I wonder who took the copy out of the library? The circle of suspects would, of necessity be limited, or is it a simple case of amnesia?

All the best for all members over the Christmas and the New Year.

Robert Gregg.

                                                       000

J. Peattie, Tamworth, NSW.
Dear Jack, Our eightieth year has turned out to be quite an interesting one that ended up with a bit of a hiccup at the end but all appears to be OK now. We had booked into the above address some years ago and offered our home for a couple of years to Sue, our daughter, so that she could come back to Australia and her twin daughters could complete their last two years of secondary school. This worked out well and has given us time to dispose of 50 odd years of accumulated junk before selling the home.

For more than ten years we had been spending a good part of our winter months in western and northern Queensland helping with surveys of wildlife with a group of friends and finally one of the projects, to rehabilitate the native bilby was finalised so we set off in April in the van travelling in the desert and semi desert areas.

We were so pleased with the way that we handled that when a call came for volunteers to go to Newhaven Station, about 200 kilometres north-west of Alice Springs we decided to give it go too. Newhaven was bought by "Birds of Australia" to help conserve the habitat of the Night Parrot and other desert birds and animals. This was an extremely interesting place, well written up in the last issue of "The Australian Geographic". Luckily Newhaven was at its best as it had good rain for the last two years. Most of the work of the thirty volunteers was burning firebreaks but luckily pity was taken on us and we did little of this.

As Newhaven is approximately half the size of Tasmania and tracks and roads either go to the bores or to the uninitiated just wander to other features it would be easy to get lost and this in summer could be fatal. A simple method was devised to bring the wanders home and this job fell to me. With Marj and usually one other helper we would travel out from the homestead stopping every 5 kilometres to drive in a star picket post on the left hand side of the road, take a GPS reading plus the distance from the homestead and record it ion the post (We also used different coloured ribbons to designate different tracks but the bloody cattle or camels ate them so we gave that one away.) Anyone lost would know that if they kept the post on the right they would end up back at the homestead. In our spare time we made rough signs to name the tracks.

There could have been no better way to see this vast area before we headed back to Alice Springs and spent some time in the Macdonnell Ranges.

We called in to see Lionel and Elsie Newton in Broken Hill on the way to the Centre but their neighbour told us that they were in England. However they were home on the way back and it was great to see them again.

Things turned sour soon after getting home as first of all I had a bad dose of flu and then started losing weight. Tests proved negative until I had a scan, which showed that I had a haemorrhage on top of the brain. I was immediately by air ambulance to Sydney and operated on that night. Things have gone well since then as far as my health is concerned but the congestion has not cleared up properly but is expected to do so.

At times like this one experiences the great fellowship of our Unit Association. Marj had to get a train and follow down to the hospital, knowing nothing of the area or who to contact for info. She rang Alan Luby, who was able to give her all the help she needed. Alan rang me when I was more or less becoming sensible again and was able to organise some hearing aid batteries for me - an absolute necessity for me these days. He kept in touch until I left hospital. Paddy rang and later made the long trip out to see me. The word spread and we both had calls and cards from others. Thanks to all those who contacted us. It was greatly appreciated.

Belated congratulations on your award Jack. You certainly earned it. All the best to Delys and yourself. Donation to wherever needed.

Thanks for you Christmas greetings we were able to appreciate it but not able to send cards before this.

Please not the address change. We are still at St. Andrews Village but are moving to a ground floor unit in about three weeks time to make things easier. Phone number the same 02.6766.8070

                                                         000 

P. O'Donnell, Exmouth, WA.
Dear Jack, Thank you for the Courier. I have been very busy since I last wrote.

Well there is only one word for the weather in paradise and that is hot!

We are back home on the 24th Jan, after spending four days in Mullewa visiting John's sister. They had eight years of catching up. While we were there we went to the old cemetery and the new one and took some photos of family graves to add to the family tree that I am doing. We also saw war graves in the old cemetery.

We left for Geraldton on the 18th to give us time to do all the last minute things. Monday morning I went to the church very early to make sure that everything was ready and I played the hymns through. The Priest and a friend sang with me. By the time the people started to come I was feeling a little more at ease.

I played Amazing Grace while they were walking up the aisle with the little box of ashes and then I went and met and introduced people to each other there.

The service was lovely. Dad's grandaughter, Julie Easton and grandson Paul Baguley did the reading, Father read the gospel and talked about Dad. I read a poem that I wrote and the builder that was there gave a chuckle. One of my relatives Josephine Easton spoke and one of the original 2/2nd Commandos Mr Tom Foster from Huntswell farm "Alinka" spoke about when he met Dad when they first formed the 2/2nd.

After mass everyone went to the cemetery and by the time we arrived all the old army mates and some from the 2/2nd Commandos marched and stood on either side as the Priest blessed the little box of ashes and said a prayer. Then I laid him gently in the bottom of the hole with his fishing hat and placed a little poppy on top. The army men said a remembrance prayer - Lest We Forget - and we went off to Birdwood House for a cup of tea or coffee. I felt very happy about the conclusion, a job well accomplished.

My Dad received a very warm and friendly send off.

In the afternoon our stepmother Patricia, my sisters Ann-Marie and Josephine and I went back and cleaned out the flat.

Last night with eyes glued to the telly we watched a nail biting finish as the Aussies clawed their way back to show the Kiwis what we are really made of.

 It's quiet here as John has gone fishing with a friend and Eric has gone out.

Well it is that time again so it is with regret that I must say farewell until I write again.

May God's blessings be with you, from Tricia & John. 

                                                         000 

W. Brown, Fairfield Heights, NSW.

Dear jack, Enclosed is cheque for $40 towards the "Courier". I would very much like to be kept on the mailing list. 

As already advised ("Courier"/December, 01) by Paddy Kenneally, Keith passed away suddenly and unexpectedly on the 29th October.01. The past ten years had seen decreasing mobility, pain and frustration from multiple medical problems but, apart from Prostate Cancer under control, we (and his GP) assumed there was no life threatening condition. In fact, Keith was most fearful of what the future held for him.

Sadly, Keith had little contact with the Association apart from Jack Hartley and in the past year, Paddy Kenneally. Thank you Paddy for those visits- they really cheered Keith up and brought lots of memories back to him.

Although not an active member of the Association, he always read the Courier from cover to cover so had a good idea of what was going on in people's lives. I feel in the latter years he regretted not keeping in touch, but I guess in his youth    (and later) football/cricket were his priorities.

Yet another thank-you to Paddy for making the time and effort to attend Keith's funeral. What an effort - Liverpool via Woy Woy!

Thank you to Alan Luby for card and phone calls - I do appreciate them. Last but not least - Maria Hartley has been a really good friend visiting Keith and giving me valuable support at this time.

My best wishes to all for 2002.

Sincerely Winifred Brown.

                                                         000

K. Blomeley, West Lakes, SA.
Dear Jack, Do enjoy receiving the "Courier" and have enclosed a cheque to help toward its printing. Health permitting, Kath and I will be attending the Safari in Mildura and look forward to renewing old acquaintances.

Sincerely, Keith Blomeley.

                                                         000

J. Hanson, Hervey Bay, Qld.
Dear Jack & Delys, I'm writing to say I've enjoyed the phone calls when we rang you and also I've kept in touch via phone with Tom Martin. We are still going strong trying to keep aches and pains away through our life with pills.

I've been doing cassettes of the war in Timor and Borneo, talking on cassette as my wife has been typing up my life. I still have bad dreams some nights, one never forgets.

My bad stomach played up a lot for many years after the war and still does. I have pills to try and calm this problem. Often think of my old mates. I sent a couple of cassettes that I had done to Col Doig - God bless him, quite a few years ago.

Here is a bit from our local paper of ladies from the Lion's Club making bags and filling them to send to Dili in East Timor and they send lots of other things.

Yours faithfully, Jack Hanson.

                                                     000

A.V. Adams, Steels Creek, via Yarra Glen, Vic.

Dear Jack and all who help to produce the Courier for doing such a wonderful job over all these years.

I am on my own now as my wife passed away on the 27th December after a year of ill health. It has not been a good year for me having lost two brothers and a sister as well. I am the last of seven boys and two sisters. It's very lonely now on your own. I am in good health myself, still fairly fit for my age - 83 on 18th March.

I've been living in Steel's Creek for seventy-six years and seen a few changes over the years from small dairy farms to grazing cattle and sheep and now to grapevine growing and tourists.

All the trouble in Timor brings back memories of names and places. Things have changed since we were there. We used to walk into Dili from Three Spurs where we were camped. We might have been a bit lucky as our party walked in the day before the Japs landed, being on foot we had have more of a chance than our comrades the next day in their transport.

I've got an acre of garden to look after so it will help me to get through my very sad loss. It's a full time job looking after it. I don't play any sport now. I only played football and cricket. I played for the Yarra Valley team and won the Healesville District batting average twice at 48 runs. I was a better bowler than a batsman. My best bowling was eight wickets for six runs - we won that match. I'd better stop blowing my trumpet as I might go and on!

I hope the Safari goes well. I might get there for one day. I'll say cheerio for now, wishing all the very best of everything to one and all, from a very sad Alan, "good luck".

Alan Adams.

                                                              000

Kirsty Sword Gussmao, Dili, Timor.

Dear Bob, These Season Greetings are frightfully late but nevertheless they come to you with our sincere good wishes and a special vote of thanks to you, to Keith and Val Hayes for the tremendous efforts to collect and dispatch goods for East Timor.

Today (22/1/02) part of the consignment of 35m cartons for me/the Aloha Foundation was delivered to our home. All of the contents are very useful and will be broadly distributed amongst the Aloha Foundation network of women's organisations with special attention to the more remote districts.

Thank you once again for your friendship and solidarity with the people of East Timor.

Our fond regards and God bless, Kirsty.

                                                                000

2/2nd Independent Trust Fund.

Dear Kirsty, re Shipment via Lions International.

Copy of shipment and covering letter is enclosed.

Patsy faxed me 8/2/02 to advise you were in Melbourne for a further two weeks and to forward the above.

 That you had received some 15 cartons and were advised that more were coming from another container.

George Garten of Lions, Kwinana W.A. receiving depot, advises:

The volume of goods received does not allow for identification of a particular group of goods, but that is possible the balance of cartons may still be at Kwinana. In which event they would go up in the next container.

It has not been possible to monitor the movement of a container once shipped.

Distribution of Lions shipping in Dili is handled by Sister Aurora Piries who works at the hospital clinic. (Glad we finally got the name right). Please return one copy of the manifest indicating the items received to date.

Keith Hayes, who daily gathers items, asks to confirm that more of the same could be forwarded in due course.

Our best wishes, Sincerely, Bob Smyth.

                                                     000
